

Wilton Rotary Drummer Wilton, Connecticut

www.wiltonrotaryclub.org

January 4, 2019

Vol. 38, Issue 23

Editor: Bill Meehan

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2019

Wilton's finest service club rang in the New Year with fourteen Rotarians feasting at Rolling Hills Country Club. Phil Sharlack was officially sworn into the Club's ranks. A former Westport Rotarian, the Club welcomed Phil as its newest member.

The first gathering of 2019 became a Club Meeting. Christene described the Board's efforts to streamline the Club's operations by reorganizing its Committee structure. Proposed are five committees: Club Administration, Membership, Public Relations, Service Projects and Rotary Foundation. Christine and the Board worked long and hard to identify, describe and place each of the Club's activities under the banner of one of the five committees. The impact of the reorganization should be particularly noticeable once Christene's term as President Forever ends this summer.

Announcements:

- January 26 Wilton Library Mini-Golf Fundraising Event: Family Day, at Wilton Library, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
- January 27 The Wilton Chamber of Commerce Winter Carnival The club will host the bonfire, hot chocolate event at Schenck's Island.
- February 12 Pitchers and Catchers Report
- May 17 19 Rotary District 7980 Conference and Assembly at Heritage Hotel and Conference Center, Southbury
- **Bob Mills**, a 30 year plus member, past president and tireless worker on Club projects, informed Christine that given his move to South Carolina, he will not be as frequent an attendee at the Club lunch meetings. He will still run the Rose Sale.

NEXT MEETING: - Lunch Meeting, Friday, January 11, 12:15 at ROLLING HILLS COUNTRY CLUB